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June 11, 2018

TO:

Directors, Exceptional Children Programs



Directors, Charter Schools



Directors, State Operated Programs



Directors, Education Services for the Deaf and Blind

FROM:
William J. Hussey, Director, [image: image1.jpg]



SUBJECT:
Contracted Services for Students with Vision Impairment
Services for students with vision impairment are often difficult to secure.  Many districts must utilize contractual services to appropriately provide FAPE to these students.  As determined by the IEP Team, a Teacher of the Visually Impaired (TVI) would provide specially designed instruction (SDI) and an Orientation and Mobility Specialist (O&M) would provide related services.  

SDI for this population of students must be provided by a licensed teacher with certification in the area of visual impairment.  It may not be provided by an unlicensed and non-certified person under the direction of an appropriately licensed and certified TVI.  Any contractual agreement should include language indicating that direct service to students will be provided by a NC licensed teacher with certification in the area of visual impairment.  A copy of the teacher’s license should be requested and kept on file in the LEA.  Failure to ensure students are provided instruction by a NC licensed and certified teacher in the area of visual impairment, is a violation of FAPE and could result in the need to provide compensatory education.

The NC Department of Public Instruction does not license O&Ms; however, the Class Specifications for Noncertified Public School Employees suggests that these professionals have completed a training program in orientation and mobility at an accredited institution of higher education.  Additionally, best practice dictates that O&Ms are certified through a body such as the Academy for Certification of Vision Rehabilitation and Education Professionals (ACVREP).  Just as with TVIs, LEAs should ensure the appropriate credentials for these individuals to ensure the provision of FAPE. 

If you currently contract for TVI and O&M services, the Exceptional Children Division recommends that you confirm the appropriate qualifications of the direct service providers with the contract agency.  If you find the appropriate qualifications are not in place, please contact Sherri Vernelson, Section Chief, Sensory Support and Assistive Technology, sherri.vernelson@dpi.nc.gov, 919-807-3982; or your regional consultant for visual impairment for next steps.

· Regions 1-4

Amy Campbell

amy.campbell@dpi.nc.gov  
919-807-3988

· Regions 5-8

Crystal Patrick

crystal.patrick@dpi.nc.gov  
704-614-3185
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